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Bentley Woods Community Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

January 29, 2013
Pinnacle Property Management Office
1511 East State Road 434, Suite 3001

Winter Springs, FL 32708

Board Members in Attendance:
Jack McKay, Diane Thilmony, Dorothy Talkington, Bill Hovanetz and David Biddle 
Board Members Absent:
 Susan Weidner
Pinnacle Staff in Attendance:
Ashley Christmas Maher, LCAM 
Meeting was called to order at 6:50 PM.  Quorum was verified.  Meeting was properly noticed.
OPEN FORUM

Richard La Fata of 941 Manchester Avenue addressed the Board and requested that the legal fees be waived from his account for a non-compliance issue he had with his lawn.  It was explained to the homeowner that these fees cannot be waived since the Association had to incur these fees and that his lawn was not in compliance until recently.  Mr. Lafata also stated that a lien was placed on his home by the previous management company due to a $50 charge on his account.  He stated that this caused him a $500 charge that was added to his account.  The Board informed Mr. Lafata that they do not believe that a $500 fee would be posted to his account for a $50 fee.  Management will investigate and report the findings. 

William & Mary Daley of 541 Bentley Street addressed the Board regarding an ACC Application that had previously been submitted.  The ACC committee had some questions regarding their plans to install pavers on the walkway to create a patio as well as installing a fence.  After further review and explanation was received, the ACC Application was approved.  Management will send a formal approval letter to the homeowners for them to retain for their records. 
MINUTES

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to approve the November 14, 2012 Board Meeting Minutes as written.  Motion carried unanimously.
FINANCIALS

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Dorothy Talkington to approve the November and December Preliminary Financials as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 
Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by David Biddle to approve writing off any balances from homeowner’s accounts that are less than $10.00 from the December preliminary aged owner balance sheet.  Motion carried unanimously
COLLECTIONS
The Board reviewed the Attorney’s collection status updates. 
The Board would like Management to look into the status of 503 Yorkshire Drive.   Management will email their findings. 

GROUNDS & MAINTENANCE
The following items were identified and addressed:

· City of Oviedo was contacted and in turn sod was replaced by the Lake Jessup entrance. 

· Trees canopied around ponds. 

· Landscape light replaced at Pine Street entrance. 

· Various irrigation repairs performed. 

PROPOSAL REVIEW
The following proposals were presented for review:
· Landscaping Improvements
· After reviewing quotes from Grasshoppers to re-sod areas throughout the community, the Board agreed to table this until further explanation is received from Grasshoppers as to what areas are covered in the quotes, as well as have Management obtain quotes from different vendors. 
ADMINISTRATIVE

· Updated the community website.
· Annual meeting mailing mailed to all homeowners on January 11, 2013. 
· Community newsletter composed and mailed January 11, 2013. 
NON-COMPLIANCE 
January Non-Compliance Reports and Final Notice Expirations were reviewed.
At this time, the Board agreed to hold sending 21-Day Demand letters to numerous homes pending an inspection to be made by Board Members. 

The Board approved sending a statutory offer for mediation to 435 Rochester Street for the violation of having their boat on property. 

Bill Hovenetz addressed his concerns with an ongoing nuisance issue from his neighbors at 483 Yorkshire Drive regarding their window a/c unit that is in need of being repaired.  Mr. Hovenetz explained that the unit emits a high-pitched noise and is running 24 hours a day.   He states that this noise level is restricting him from enjoying his property and is not allowing him to open windows when the weather permits.  He also asked the Board for their suggestions and the Board suggested moving forward with City of Oviedo Code Enforcement.   
The Board reviewed correspondence from 860 Manchester Avenue regarding an awning violation.  The homeowner stated that adding bamboo to the lattice he has is very costly and could take up to eight weeks to receive the materials.  The Board of Directors would like Management to contact the homeowner and ask that they provide a date by which this will be addressed. 
OLD BUSINESS

Motion was made by David Biddle and seconded by Jack McKay to ratify the resignation of Eric Ferrell from the Bentley Woods Board of Directors.  Eric Ferrell will continue to serve on the Architectural Control Committee.   Motion carried unanimously.   

NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Directors meeting will be held Tuesday, February 26, 2013 at 6:30 PM at Pinnacle’s office.  

NEW BUSINESS
The Board looked into possible dates to hold a Spring Garage Sale. It was suggested that a sign be placed at the entrances asking for homeowners interested in participating. This will be discussed in further detail at the next Board of Directors Meeting. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, motion was made by David Biddle and seconded by Jack McKay to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted by:
Ashley Christmas Maher, LCAM
Pinnacle Property Management, LLC
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